

BJMHR

ISSN: 2394-2967

British Journal of Medical and Health Research Journal home page: www.bjmhr.com

COVID-19 Management, vaccine management, any possible effect on citizen trust and national security? From a personal perspective.

George Edafese U. Alakpa

DSc, PhD, MSc, MPH, BSc, CSci, FIBMS, Director, American Immigration Families Immigration Services, Inc

ABSTRACT

Citizen's makeup a country or a nation, and their cohesive coexistence can be assumed to be tied to a common belief, faith or trust in those ruling or leading them and once this trust or common belief is violated by assume or presumed actions of those in position of trust, the sequela or consequences will be a breakdown of law and order at the long run, national disunity and a collapse of all national norms. The management of the COVID-19 pandemic has remained highly divisive and criticized by various groups in the US leading to draconic censorship, mandates, especially when it came to mandating the experimental use vaccines. This writer is writing from a personal perspective and seeks to explore what was told, what was observed and how these may or may not affect national security via citizens compliance for future interventions in health issues.

Keywords: COVID-19, vaccine, management, citizens' trust, national security

*Corresponding Author Email: gea2101@caa.columbia.edu Received 02 December 2023, Accepted 20 January 2024

INTRODUCTION

COVID-19 infection globally was real, and it was global as reported by many media and the World Health Organization (WHO), countries' centers for disease control, and many public health institutions. It was reported to have caused many deaths, and in order to arrest this pandemic, many governments implemented measures they felt would be most effective in achieving the mission as set by these governments. One of these measures, was the introduction of the vaccines in late 2021 as the only viable permanent solution to eradicate this pandemic. However, the manner in which most governments enforced this intervention, and their reactions to any questioning of the process, was by coercion via its agents (law enforcement), raising more questions as to "why"? Two years post mandatory forced vaccination of citizens in violation of old age right to consent, health rights or the Nuremburg health codes for administrating substances on humans without their consent. Also, the revelations in terms of the efficacy and effectiveness of the various vaccine or biologicals to either stop or prevent the transmission of the virus or disease, as it was sold is subject to criticism. The question now is, do citizens now have increased faith in their governments' ability to be honest with them? As to the manner at, or in which the various governments forced the vaccination, seems to have increased citizens skepticism of government or public health authorities' sincerity when it comes to healthcare medical policies. How would citizens suspicion as a reaction to the way the vaccines were pushed affect future medical epidemic/pandemic and thus national health security is another question.

ISSN: 2394-2967

The security of every nation can be assumed to be proportionally tied in some ways to the state of the citizens' health, as a largely unhealthy population would have massive negative effects on social cohesion, civil order and thus insecurity. The role of government or her health institutions remains a vital key factor in medical intervention to address health issues in the magnitude of national epidemic or pandemic, like the COVID-19 experience. So, when the sincerity of government becomes suspect by citizens, the population distrust the state or organizations, creating apathy to complying with all measures set by governments to address any public health emergencies.

The writer intends to (attempt to) evaluate the government's approach to the COVID-19 pandemic management, tactics employed and from the perception of common citizens to present his personal angle.

The Shift and Hypocrisy

Since 2020, the world has witnessed numerous actions and effect of the powers of their government especially in supposed democratic western world or countries, like the United States, Australia, New Zealand, United Kingdom, etc., in order to combat the health

emergencies due to the COVID-19 virus. In the public health era prior to the COVID-19, public health intervention policies or procedures are to support and improve the natural community health via identification of the sources of the infection, agents, route of transmission and proffering measure to terminate the dissemination, that are specific and unique to the communities. While this writer was undergoing his MPH program at Columbia university Mailman School of public health in the early 2000, it was understood and accepted that, it is advisable that interventions in communities should be tailored with consideration to the cultural uniqueness of each community. The direct replication or translation of intervention in one community, 100% without modification to ensure acceptance or compliance by citizens in another community, was not encouraged. Procedures or interventions were not forced on communities without their buy-in or if needed, slight modification. However, of late we have seen change in tactics and public health approaches tailored in a form of military approach, in which, instead of appealing to the citizens, a top-down dictatorial, "command and control" tactics are employed to force down measures so as to address the COVID-19 pandemic.

ISSN: 2394-2967

In the past, the use of face mask was made compulsory for sick patients or as a temporary preventive measure by health workers during surgical procedures to protect both the care provider and patients, but never was there the forcing of healthy citizens to wear face/nose mask in an entire country, not to talk about globally! For the lifetime of this writer, the global healthy citizens where restricted from breathing freely, even toddlers, were by government degrees, not by legislative process, forced to wear mask, even when some of these masks were by all scientific standard unable to filter of the virus responsible for COVID-19, as the pore size of the materials used, are larger than the side of the virion of the agent causing disease. When many scientists, medical microbiologist, like the writer tried to raised questions why the need for 24 hours masking of even children in schools, we were censored, many vilified or called negative names by many in the legacy media compromised in many ways, refusing to allow old scientific standards of alternatives, the ability to question every theory to check validity, both internal and external. We now have political science in place of old science, where professionals could critique studies, demand unbiased peer reviews, and rigorous challenges to determine reproducibility to confirm what is said, is what it is. These were the procedures the writer grew and was trained by.

We witnessed, once respected medical and scientific publications/journal compromising standards to push narratives that were a significant departure from what was. Medical professionals lost their jobs for raising legitimate questions as to the introduction and the way measures or interventions were enforced by agent of governments, with the government narrative propagandized by apologists globally. Many, like Robert J Kennedy, ir and others,

have speculated that, the possible compromise of practically all spheres of professional bodies or media (via influence) by big companies or pharmaceuticals or even certain organizations with powerful and wealthy individuals providing financial and political "muscles" with government, to censor or force the citizens to comply. For instance, they told us citizens that, if you do not take the vaccines, you will be dead and anyone that takes these jabs with all the numerous boosters jabs will never be re-infected, nor be able to transmit the virus or disease. The governments, their propagandist's media, also pushed for the arrest of all the "unvaccinated", as they are evil, and the world will be experiencing a future pandemic due to the unvaccinated. However, is this the case? The wife of the U.S. President, Jill Biden, who like her husband, Joe Biden, have been vaccinated and got the numerous booster shots, were all still testing positive to the COVID-19 [1-3].

ISSN: 2394-2967

While they mandate citizens to masked up and quarantine if or when anyone they are closed to ever tested positive, U. S. president Joe Biden, never did same when his wife was reported to have tested positive in September 2023. This kind of hypocrisy or double standard or inequality in how laws are applied, was what triggered this writer's curiosity later during the COVID-19 measures. We saw how a leader of the United Kingdom (UK) [4,5,6] was exposed by his behavior, by doing the direct opposite of what his citizens were being forced to do, he was later forced to exit the office.

During the time when the Biden administration was forcing the citizens' even with threat of imprisonment for going against wearing of a Mask, Obama's party was filled with many people that were in such proximity without them wearing a mask [7]. While many migrants are breaking all US immigration laws by entering the country illegally through the southern border, nothing was done by the government to ensure these migrants entering illegally, were mandated to get the COVID-19 vaccines, nor was the mandatory "wearing of mask" enforced on this groups of people. Many more vaccinated and boosted citizens have been reported to have been reinfected, even as at December 28, 2023, Senator Bernie Sanders was reported to have tested positive (www.vermontpublic.org).

What caused the writer's curiosity?

First, initially, no one knew or was sure about what was happening due to conflicting reports as to the origin, the etiological agents responsible for the pandemic, the route of dissemination, the pathogenesis or effective ratio, and how best to arrest the spread. Based on this uncertainty, everyone was ready to listen and trust their government, public health, medical scientists, microbiologists, and physicians on the way out of this pandemic. First goal was to "to flatten the curve", governments globally seems to be pushing a unified single and, a one fit all approach, not taking into cognizance about the diversities, cultural or even location, (in terms of location with reference to the equator) by asking all to wear masks, no

ability to exercise, but stay indoor except to go buy foods, drinks etc., but, never to go to place of spiritual worship, or visit elderly grandparents, or family members, all these interventions will cause citizens to be less healthy. For years, we have been trained in public health that the importance of social interactions, spiritual medication and associations, family bonding, exercises, and early morning exposure to sunlight etc., are essentials for total quality of health.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Next, after compliance, these draconic measures were tightened with increased use of forces/coercion of medical professionals and directing physicians never to try any alternative medical interventions (a complete departure from once allowed practice that led to medical advancement and breakthroughs). At a time where there were no known effective medication or vaccines, governments asked COVID-19 positive citizens to stay home "so as not to overwhelm the emergency rooms". The message then, was that the only solution was a vaccine, that was yet to arrive. This writer question why will you prevent physicians from using already existing medicines found with some efficacy to at least help to reduce the impact? Why was this well synchronized coordinated censorship, as revealed via the US Congressional investigation (US House Committee on Oversight 2023; House Judiciary committee, 2023) [8-9] that the government via some agencies, have indirectly been involved in many social medial platforms using these outfits to censor alternative hypothesis, as millions dies. Lawsuits against the CIA for releasing information about the COVID-19 pandemic [10].

Secondly, while citizens were being fired from their jobs, or prevented from moving around, even obtaining vital medical intervention, or not allowed into schools if they exercise their rights not to be subjected to an experimental drugs/vaccine injected into their body as guaranteed by international health laws to and US Constitution, we watch as many illegal immigrants violates all Constitutionally congressional laws on immigration and evade the Republic without anyone from same government enforcing either the masking or vaccination mandates. So, I ask, does the virus know when or who not to infect or disseminate from?

Another flag was to question the efficacy of "mRNA product" COVID-19 vaccine. The report that of one of the vaccines causing major side effects earlier stated in the introduction; the Janssen (Johnson & Johnson) COVID-19 vaccine, (whose Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) is now revoked in the US), and yet no one in government or pharmaceutical circle thought is reasonable to seek a pause with the forced vaccine mandate. It is scientific for a reevaluation, like every quality control or general manufacturing practice (GMP) would require, to determine what was wrong and how to fix it. This was parallel to every public health or scientific line of thinking this writer was trained in. This vaccine was approved on emergency experimental ground, yet it was forced on citizen with so many intimidations or

government force without any Congressional legislation. Congress members that tried to bring some sense of integrity or old age scientifically approached alternatives, were demonized by those preaching diversity, democracy and "we believe in science" nonsense! The fact that citizens were told that once injected, you will be immune and will never be able to get infected nor transmit the virus or disease, and only the unvaccinated will now be vulnerable to be infected and possibly die. However, the US President, Biden, despite having been vaccinated, like many other influencers in the media or government staff, were reported to have tested positive again. Then the message from the White House and their propagandists in the legacy media, push that, the vaccines, would no longer be able to guarantee prevention of transmission or dissemination, neither will it be able to confer long term immunity, but it will prevent hospitalization, this never occur either.

ISSN: 2394-2967

This writer immediately remembered that before the vaccine, the media and government officials were reporting the number of citizens that tested positive, with the number that recovered and the number that died! So, infection was not a guaranteed hospitalization, neither was death, as many were reported to have recovered without any treatment or vaccines. So, there must be a factor that led to hospitalization or death, yes? Simple inference from observation and deduction, this writer knows personally many who were reported tested positive by government institutions, earlier during this pandemic but were told to go home, take Tylenol (acetaminophen), fluid, but not to report to the hospital! They are alive today, without any intervention, so by basic microbiology or immunology, they must have developed some immunity with high level of immunoglobulin G (IgG), yet all of them were forced to take the vaccine made up of mRNA, now known to be able to penetrate many barriers within the human organs, against what we were told would never happen. Government and their compromised scientists or physicians, plus news presenters, were pushing for the punishment or seeking death for all unvaccinated citizens, calling them "antivaccines" bunch even though many of them have taken all other vaccines the country has demanded of them.

Examples of those attacked are Dr. Robert W. Malone, Dr. Peter McCullough, and Robert F Kennedy, Jr etc. The censorship was unbelievingly vicious, social media (now known from the twitter release and congressional investigation) were being told by some elements with links to many intelligence agencies or government employed staff, to censored anyone with a question about the vaccine! Coming from a military dictatorship, this writer could not believe what was happening in the supposed western "democracy": We all watched and followed how the Truck drivers were treated by the Canadian government. This writer was once ordered to remove the phrase that "the virus or diseases was first reported in China" from an article he sent for peer review, and he challenged the reviewer to disprove his position, with

citation from the World Health Organization (WHO) and even the Center for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). It is sad, as a microbiologist and a public health trained person to see these censorships, it raises a lot of questions about trusting what one was being told by those we have looked up to for pure scientifically base information so as to improved health. Many patients/citizens were denied access to any newer protocol developed by practicing physicians who were managing reported covid patients at a time where they were no known available medicines/drugs or vaccines.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Mid 2021 the world welcomed the introduction of the COVID-19 vaccines and hope was rising in the populace, as the government, WHO, CDC etc., have since espoused that the ONLY viable intervention that will stop the COVID-19 transmission, and even prevent infection. It was promised to end hospitalization to checkmate the pandemic and release the populace globally from the draconic harsh novel public health intervention methods. These measures exposed many rulers in these countries as hypocrites when it comes to respecting patients' constitutional rights, patients' healthcare rights, and their civil liberties. Lockdowns, movement restrictions, plus the force masking of kids, infants especially kids in the schools in the absence of any scientific data later, forcing some to be vaccinated too. Not exempted were pregnant women who were not health compromised or at risk, these groups have been exempted from most vaccines, some medicines/drugs (except medically expedient) in the past.

In the production of vaccine, or any medical products or biological, good manufacturing practices are standard process in pharmaceuticals. Vaccine production involves lengthy phases and usually, it takes nothing less than 2 to 5 years due to the many checks and balances for long term possible side effects in recipients and their communities. This writer understood that no drug/medicine or vaccine is 100% free of side effects, not even water is 100% free of some side effects, but "good practices" push for safety with the pendulum swinging more towards benefit, safety, against the risk.

So, what has been revealed so far about the covid vaccine? Late 2023?

After many citizens have been fired for refusing to surrender their constitutional and health rights to consent for vaccination or booster doses, many countries including the US, by July 2023 officially ended citizens mandatory vaccination orders. The Biden's administration ended the public health emergency and thus the mandatory COVID-19 vaccine [11]. Many states like New Jersey, and New York, have also followed suite by terminating the mandatory vaccination requirement for many health workers and institutions. These two states have suffered serious staff shortage following the sacking of many healthcare workers while enforcing the mandatory vaccination requirements for many of the same healthcare workers

that had risked all to provide healthcare at the peak of the pandemic without vaccines or any available medication [12, 13].

ISSN: 2394-2967

However as at the time of writing, in September 2023, the Biden's administration has indicated its desire to possible bring back the mask and vaccination mandates, as it has requested for funds from the Congress for the purchase of more vaccines that they think will be more effective against the newer variant of the covid 19 virus: BS.246 that is resistant to the current EUA vaccines [14]. As at December 2023, some states, have started imposition of face mask.

COVID-19 Vaccine

Mid 2021 the Trump's administration started the introduction of a vaccine, and everyone was becoming hopeful as we were told, at least in the US where this writer resides, that the vaccine will effectively prevent transmission and reinfection, thus ending the pandemic. This vaccine will stop and prevent this disease, and once taken, the world will return to pre-covid era and "normalize", since SARS-CoV-19 transmission will be prevented the disease terminated.

Major Vaccines approved on Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) status under section 564 of the FD&C (Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetics) Act in the US, were the Moderna, Pfizer-BioNTech, both are mRNA +nanoparticle base; Novavax COVID-19 vaccine which is protein-based subunit; and or Johnson & Johnson (J & J)/Janssen COVID-19 vaccine that is a viral vector vaccine, however its production and injections were terminated on May 6, 2023 [11, 15]. The first two are the predominate ones used in the US and are mRNA nanoparticles based. This was the first time, mRNA bases biological products were to be introduced into humans as vaccines, and none went through the usual lengthy years of clinical trials as with past vaccines development (thanks to the pseudouridine modification technology). President Trump called it the Operation Warp Speed (OWS) program, meant to deliver 300 million doses of vaccines in January of 2021 [16, 17] The AstraZeneca viral vector based in which the virus is genetically modified, is more in use in Europe with United Kingdom as its origin. The Russia has the Sputnik V, Gamaleya, a viral vector base, and the Chinese have inactivated virus based Sinovac (CoronaVac) and Sinopharm.

Following these promises, that the vaccines are safe and effective, and its contents stays in the arm, the mRNA last in the body for a short period, and that no one will be safe until everyone is vaccinated, many citizens were excited as family separations in, the denial of our constitutional rights of freedom of association will be a thing of the past; economy will increase as once shut businesses will return and all the restrictions that arose from the "lockdowns" will ease. However, no sooner, did information and questions about the efficacy of the vaccines arose that many, including physicians, biomedical scientists and many

citizens that could think critically, began to request for a pause in the coercive administration of these vaccines until further investigation. After the J & J vaccine was discontinued in the United States, many citizens started to request for the vaccine product from Pfizer or Moderna be questioned. The AstraZeneca (ChAd0x1-S-recombinant) COVID-19 whose deliveries globally is reported to be falling since the early months of 2022 [18], it is however still being used in the European countries.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Side Effects of Substances

The introduction of any substance into the human body, causes the human body to initially see it as a foreign substance when introduced through certain routes, and the body will react and produce signs or symptoms, that is a basic natural human immunological response, some call it "side effects", because it is not what was expected. Not all side effects are harmful, some are subject to the immunological status of the recipient: whether immune compromised or not. A simple search engine inquiry will reveal numerous lawsuits against many past pharmo-company products once advertised as "cure" for health issues. Examples are for products like Tylenol, that is now linked to Autism etc., another is baby foods like "Similac" now linked to necrotizing enterocolitis (19-23). According to the CDC [24], "None of the COVID-19 vaccines affect or interact with our DNA", is this true? This article from the CDC also surmised that, the current EUA approved vaccines does not contain preservatives as thimerosal or mercury or any other preservatives. These vaccines do not have sulfonamide or any other antibiotics, no aborted fetal cells, gelatin or any materials from animal, no egg or egg products, gluten, peanuts, or any nut products, no iron, no nickel, cobalt, titanium etc. So, what is in the COVID-19 Vaccine? Referring to this CDC article [24], Pfizer-BioNTech and Moderna mRNA COVID-19 vaccines, as stated above, are mRNA vaccines base, with the "mRNA created in a laboratory to teach our cells how to make a protein-or even just a piece of a protein-that triggers an immune response inside our bodies". It also claimed that this "mRNA from the vaccines is broken down within a few days after vaccination and discarded from the body", is this correct?

The messenger ribonucleic acid (mRNA) is a nucleoside-modified mRNA encoding the viral spike (S) glycoprotein of SARS-CoV-2. It is to provide "instructions the body uses to build a harmless piece of a protein from the virus that causes COVID-19", and this protein is supposed to cause the body to produce immune response to protect the human body "from getting sick with COVID-19 in the future." Is this purposed vaccine protection, accurate? Other substance in the Pfizer vaccine are fats: 2[(polyethylene glycol (PEG))-2000]-N,N-ditetradecylacetamide; 1,2-distearoyl-sn-glycero-3-phosphocholine; Cholesterol (plant derived); ((4-hydroxybutyl)azanediyl)bis(hexane-6, 1-diyl)bis(2-hexyldecanoate), meant to assist the modified mRNA to enter the cells in the body; salts and sugars: sucrose (table

sugar), Tromethamine, Tromethamine hydrochloride, and these are supposed to "help keep the vaccines molecules stable" while the vaccines are manufactured, stored, transported or frozen until when needed for vaccination. [15, 25].

ISSN: 2394-2967

Moderna ingredients are; Nucleoside modified mRNA, like with the Pfizer's, to encode the spike protein, Fats: PEG2000-DMG:1,2-dimyistoyl-rac-glycerol, methoxypolyethylene glycol, 1,2-distearoyl-sn-glycero-3-phosphocholine, BotaniChol®(non-animal origin cholesterol), SM-102:heptadecane-9-yl 8-((2-hydroxyethyl) (6-oxo-6-(undecyloxy) hexyl) amino) octanoate; to assist with mRNA entrance to cells. It also has salts, sugars, acide stabilizers and acid like Sodium acetate, Sucrose (basic table sugar), Tromethamine, Thromethamine hydrochloride, Acetic acid (the main ingredient I white household vinegar, meant to keep vaccine stable during production, storage, transportation and ready for use. [15, 26].

Novavax ingredients: This vaccine is based on the protein pieces subunit of the virus that cause COVID-19, and these viral pieces are the spike protein. This protein is a SARS-CoV-2 recombinant spike protein, meant to stimulate immune response that is supposed to provide protect against future COVID-19 sickness in the future. Other ingredients are Liquid fats: Cholesterol, Phosphatidylcholine, to help the recombinant spik protein enter the cells; Adjuvant: Fraction-A and Fraction-C of *Quillja Saponaria* Molina extract, with the purposed or function, to "facilitates activation of the cells of the innate immune system"; Salts, sugar and acid in this vaccine are Disodium hydrogen phosphate heptahydrate, disodium hydrogen phosphate dihydrate, Polysorbate-80, Potassium chloride (common food salt), Potassium dihydrogen phosphate (common food salt), Sodium Chloride (basic table salt), Sodium dihydrogen phosphate monohydrate, sodium hydroxide or hydrochloric acid, and water, these are supposed to help keep the vaccine stable during manufacturing, transportation, or storage before administration to recipient. This vaccine is also reported to have in small amount other ingredients during its manufacturing not reported in the EUA Fact Sheet [15, 27].

J & J Janssen COVID-19 vaccine: this vaccine has been discontinued in the US, however, from the CDC [15], its ingredient is "a harmless version of a virus unrelated to the COVID-19 virus" and it is a recombinant replication-incompetent Ad26 vector, encoding a stabilized variant of the SARS-CoV-2 Spike (s) protein. It is supposed to provide instructions that the body will use to "build a harmless piece of protein from the virus that causes COVID-19. Protein should cause an immune response that helps the body protect from getting sick from future COVID-19. Like other vaccines, it also has sugars, salts, acid and acid stabilizer as part of its ingredients, like Polysorbate-80, 2-hydroxypropyl-β-cyclodextrin, Trisodium citrate dihydrate, sodium chloride, Citric acid monohydrate, and Ethanol, needed for stabilization of the vaccines from manufacture to storage.

The mRNA in the Vaccine

As stated above, the mRNA used for the vaccines, are genetically modified RNA. What many are not well informed about, it that this, mRNA is not what many in the medical science field knew as messenger RNA, in basic biochemistry of the nucleoside, but a modification of the original base uridine to N1-methyl-Pseudouridine in a two-step process of; Pseudouridylase action on uridine to pseudouridine, followed with methylation of pseudouridine. As Steger, [28] noted in his article; "for the first time in human history, the gene regulatory program of healthy people has been manipulated on a massive scale". It is now indisputable that despite all we were told about this RNA based COVID-19 especially for the Pfizer and Moderna products/injections, are all modified RNA, not the messenger RNA (mRNA).

ISSN: 2394-2967

Why was a modified RNA? According to Morais, Adachi and Yu [29], they found out that comparing efficacy of Curevac mRNA vaccine (CVnCoV) with an unmodified mRNA with those of Pfizer and Moderna vaccines with modified mRNA, they found that while the former had a 48% efficacy, the later had a much higher percentage. However, many have tied the severe side effects of the vaccines to this modified RNA, especially due to the modification of the uridine to pseudouridine. It is said, that the methylpseudouridylation of the mRNA causes ribosomal frameshifting during encoding of the Spike proteins. While Mulroney et al., [30] study acknowledge how modified ribonucleotides affect the fidelity of mRNA translation, it concluded that though there "are no adverse outcomes reported from mistranslation of the mRNA-based SARS-CoV-2 vaccines in humans, these data highlight potential off-target effects for future mRNA-based therapeutics and demonstrate the requirement for sequence optimization." General knowledge is that the mRNA is believed to be an innovation into vaccine development, based on their ability to instruct the human cells to produce a specific protein that will trigger immune response against the targeted pathogen. The Mulroney et al., [30] study enumerated the groundbreaking technology of the pseudouridine replacement of uridine in the mRNA, so was the report by the U.S. Government Accountability Office study on the Operation Warp Speed (OWS) vaccine development effort. In fact, this technology is said to have aided in the faster or shorter time in the development of the vaccines, against the over 2 years period it takes developing past vaccines [16, 29].

TWO YEARS POST FORCED VACCINATION

Side effects reported:

As stated earlier, almost everything or substance taken at certain dosage or duration has the potential of causing some level of side effects. With the COVID-19 vaccines, one of the major side effects reported by many, especially outside of the government agencies, is,

myocarditis and pericarditis. Heine [31] reported that Pfizer was aware of the side effects of their product as per its (Pfizer) 396-page confidential report as of August 18th, 2022.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Myocarditis and pericarditis and COVID-19 Vaccine

Myocarditis is simply an inflammation of the heart muscle, and pericarditis, is the inflammation of the outer layer lining of the heart. The CDC in its site updated on September 27th, 2022 [32], acknowledged that myocarditis and pericarditis have been "rarely: reported especially among adolescents and young adult males several days after vaccination with the Pfizer-BioNTech or Moderna mRNA COVID-19 vaccine. Numerous studies, even some referring to data from CDC, have linked the COVID-19 mRNA vaccine with an increased risk of severe myocarditis and pericarditis among children les than 30yars, especially after having the 2nd dose or booster shots [33-35].

What did the pharma and CDC acknowledge? The Pfizer or Moderna COVID-19 vaccines Factsheets recipients and caregivers, both acknowledged one of the major post vaccination side effects of their vaccines are myocarditis and pericarditis. Others are blood clots and many more, especially among the young people. Pfizer is reported to be aware that its "product (vaccine) was causing an unacceptable level of serious, and debilitating injures early on" based on its confidential Report [31]. The news medium, Reuters reported on August 23, 2023 [36] that the CDC had reported that a "new strains BA.2.86 lineage of coronavirus may be more capable than other variants in causing infection in people who have previously had Covid 19 or who have received vaccines". This report also indicated that the agency claimed it might be "too soon to know whether this might cause more severe illness compared with previous variants." Accessing the CDC website [14] on August 28, 2023, at about 11.15pm EST, the writer was able to confirm this reported by *Reuters*. On the CDC site on this day, under the "Current Risk Assessment" paragraph, you find: "Based on what the CDC knows now, existing tests used to detect, and medications used to treat COVID-19 appear to be effective with this variant. BA.2.86 maybe more capable of causing infection in people who have previously had COVID-19 or who have received COVID-19 vaccine. Scientists are evaluating the effectiveness of the forthcoming, updated COVID-19".

So, the question is, of what effective use were the past forced vaccines and the boosters when this virus keeps mutating? Were these draconic measures and the sufferings the citizens were forced to bear or endure worth it? What is the guarantee that the "future" updated vaccines will be effective, especially as we now know that the initial promises that the vaccines would stop and prevent infection, reinfections or also prevent dissemination/transmission of the viruses, never came to be, as many that have had the booster doses, were reported to have gotten reinfected. Was the pain worth it as regard the consequences for heavily coercive implementation of this product: COVID-19 vaccines?

Many have been linking many of the serious side effects of this product meant to help combat the pandemic to the modified mRNA lipid nanoparticle, [37 – 39]. The lipid nanoparticle (LNP) is the active ingredient in the mRNA base covid vaccine as enumerated above, that has been reported to be with great potential in the fight against diseases [38, 39]. The Krug *et al.*, [37] study stated that the "mRNA technology lacked an adequate regulatory framework, setting the stage for serious adverse evets and other concerns related to inadequate safety testing of lipid nanoparticles, spike protein, and residual DNA and lipid-related impurities, as well as truncated/modified mRNA species". Their article enumerated the negatives about LNP and thus possible links with many severe side effects of these biologicals call COVID-19 vaccines. Is the LNP stable or does it break quickly at the site of injections? Is the LNP designed to cause clusters leading to clotting? Does it leak into the bloodstreams interacting with other substances in the blood causing clotting?

ISSN: 2394-2967

On October 1, 2023, Sean Adi-Tabatabai [40] reported that "official data released by the Canadian government revealed that at least 74% of the triple vaccinated population across Canada now have full-blown Vaccine Acquired Immune Deficiency Syndrome (VAIDS)". However, this assertion has constantly been countered by many media outlets as false. Does anyone still trust these social media "fact checkers" that were involved censoring any alternative theory as to the origin of COVID-19 or the "Hunter Bidens' computer contents, and now found to be wrong in their fact checking? This is the situation many now find themselves: Which is it or what is accurate truth? Was data misread or deliberately inferred?

Some reviewed articles revealed the following:

- 1. New strains or new COVID lineage could cause infections in currently vaccinate individuals [14, 36] thus raising question about the ability of the vaccines forced on the citizens in violation of the Rights to consent, on the promise that it will confer immunity. However, almost immediately the above information was released, it was reported as false by "fact checker" was reported by Goldin [41] and published in the APNews. This writer was able to have seen the CDC statement on the CDC website and printed it out, so let reader decide whether this "fact checker" is correct or not.
- 2. Hu *et al.*, [42], just reported from their study with a sample size of over 4milion enrollees between age 6months to 17 years with prior vaccinated with either Pfizer BNT162b2 and mRNA-1273 (Moderna) vaccines, that; "Of the two signaled outcomes, the myocarditis or pericarditis signals are consistent with previously published reports. The new signal detected for seizures/convulsions among younger children should be further investigated in a robust epidemiological study with better confounding adjustment". In summary what they are simply reporting is that COVIDiabs are linked to increased risk of children having seizures. This study was conducted

"under the US Food and Drug Administration (FDA) public health surveillance mandate using three commercial claims databases".

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 3. Redshaw, [43] reported that many scientists are now reporting a possible link between and uptake in cases of certain types of cancers after the vaccine rollout in December 2020. Cavanna *et al.*, [44] in their article reported some cases of cancers that may be linked to the COVID-19 vaccination, while Eens *et al.*, [45] study on mice reported the first case of malignant lymphoma in mice after vaccination with Pfizer's BNT162b2 mRNA booster.
- 4. Mercola, [46], in his article as published in the *Epoch Times*, indicated that many scientists are calling for the "immediate halt in the use of mRNA vaccines" following the discovery of the monkey virus DNA including the tumor linked viral promoters in the COVID-19 shots. It is reported that these shots have the simian virus 40 (SV40) promoters that may be responsible for certain cancer cases. It is the position of this writer that there is a need for more studies to determine if these assertions are feasible.
- 5. Reports even from the CDC seems to indicate possible linkages between COVID-19 vaccine and a decrease in the biodiversity in the microbiome of the gut [47, 48]. Speak to any gastroenterologist or holistic medicine practitioner and you will appreciate the importance of the biodiversity of the human gut and human health, so if this vaccine compromises one's ability to improve the quality of health, then, there is a problem.
- 6. Crossing barriers. Studies are out there indicating the possibility of the COVID vaccines crossing barriers into organ in the body, as against what citizens were initially told would never happen [49, 50]. So, what could be responsible for the severe side effects of the COVID-19 vaccines? Many theories have been postulated to be responsible for many of the severe side effects, however the major accused is the Spike protein that the vaccine mRNA is supposed to produced so as to elicit memory for future infection with the covid virus. A friend was asked if the spike protein produced by the mRNA as the manufacturer intended to elicit immune response, how then can this same product now cause major issue like clotting or myocarditis of pericarditis? AbdelMassih, et al., [51] theorized that the micro-Ribonucleic Acid(miRNA) plays a major role in the induction of mRNA-based COVID-19 vaccines induced myocarditis, thus suggested that miRNA be used as a biomarker for the diagnosis of mRNA vaccine-induced myocarditis.

The COVID vaccine mRNA is reported to have been "up taken" into human liver, breast, heart and even the brain, and this may be responsible for the reported severe side effects in major organs of the human body [49, 50]. Reviewing Moralis *et al.*, [29] article, the major

question for all now is to identify why these modified mRNA LNP delivery vaccines are becoming problematic in some persons especially as a regarded to increase in reported cardio issues even in young health individuals.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 7. Phelps, [52]. Reported that whistleblowers disclosed a spike in myocarditis in the US military after the mandatory implementation of the covid vaccine in the military. Stieber, [53] documented that the US military confirmed this myocarditis spike in the military post COVID vaccines induction. Spike increase post vaccination were also documented to occur in Australia by Zhang & Kelly-Clark [54] and DAEN [55].
- 8. The issue of possible linkage to increase in miscarriages cases due to the side effect of the COVID-19 vaccine has been suggested. Many gynecologists and medical experts under oath in congress have testified to this position (https://vigilantnews.com/post/ob-gyn).
- 9. The study by Teo *et al.* [56], reported that while the vaccination with the mRNA vaccine can be considered safe, a significant psychiatric adverse reaction has been experienced in some percentage of individuals following the booster.
- 10. Nushida *et al.*, [57] article, reported multiple organ inflammation following COVID-19 vaccination, causing cardiac failure and deaths. Histological and autopsy examinations showed extensive sectioning of the heart including the atrium that revealed fatal inflammation, arrhythmia or atrial origin.
- 11. Singh *et al.*, [58] reported that the COVID-19 vaccines, induced a life-threatening condition called Takotsubo Cardiomyopathy (TCM), and they recommended that "TCM should be included in the differential diagnosis of chest pain or dyspnea in patients" that recently received the COVID-19 vaccine. The vaccines linked to this condition were the Pfizer-BioNTech and the Moderna.

Law suites to challenge government.

Many courts judgments have been reported, with some judgments going toward the government's toughness, like the power to mandate this experimental use approved products, and other judgments, for citizens or professionals. For example, A federal court of appeals is reported to have ordered the Biden administration not to "take any action, formal or informal, directly or indirectly" to coerce social media or companies "to remove, delete, suppress or reduce" free speech. This court thinks the White House and the Surgeon general, CDC and FBI "likely violated the 1st Amendment" by exerting pressure campaign on social media to censor COVID-19 skeptics including a Standford university epidemiologist; Dr Jay Bhattacharya [59].

Fink, [60] in an article in Newsweek on 11/13/23, reported the surge in vaccine lawsuits has forced the Biden's administration hire more attorneys to handle the increase in suits being

raise by citizens filing claims due to potential side effects of the vaccines, and demanding to hold the pharmaceutical companies accountable.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Myers and Shane III [61] article in the *Military Times* reported the discharge of many military personals that refused to take vaccinated with the covid jabs, even when they have taken all other vaccines given for their military services, and the only reenlistment condition was to take the vaccines, despite its ineffectiveness in terms of stopping spread or transmission or generating the once professed "long immunity to end the pandemic" propaganda, it was all a lie, from personal assessment or opinion as veteran of foreign war for the country. Many military personals have filed lawsuits to challenge this insult to the few that have volunteered their lives for service, but politicians and the powerful tread on them with impunity.

Past deceptions:

The Monsanto Insecticide spray: The product of the company, Monsanto in the early 2000s was one of the major companies involved with insecticides backed by strong advertisement of its "safe" products many years ago but had to be bought off by a big pharmaceutical company, called Bayer in 2018 following numerous classical lawsuits about the harmful effects of its products on human health. It was said in many quarters that this company is a very powerful lobby group, that may have enabled its powerful status prior to its fall. Bill Gates was also reported to have bought over 500,000 shares of this company, a known leader in GMOs (genetically modified organisms). One of its (Monsanto) *Roundup* herbicides, once used by the writer, is now alleged to be too unsafe for human health. As a combat veteran, the writer is aware that one of its products was also the Agent Orange used by the US military during the Vietnam war, with many military veterans this writer knows personally, developed many health issues-cancer, post combat and many have died and some with offsprings living with the effect of this product. As of 2023, the City of Chicago is reported to have announced lawsuit against Monsanto Company for releasing polychlorinated biphenyls (PCBs) into the City's air and water and soil [62].

Baby food like Similac and Enfamil---is now documented to cause or linked with causing necrotizing enterocolitis in babies as per numerous lawsuits in many courts in the US [21] (https://www.consumernotice.org/legal/baby-formula-lawsuit). The once popular ulcer Zantac-Ranitidine tabs 150mg acid reducer pill for stomach ulcers, heartburn, gastroesophageal reflux disease (GERD) treatment/management, is now linked with many classic lawsuits following its side effects (wisnerbeum.com). Research studies have documented that the chemical N-Nitrosodimethylamine (NDMA) may be linked to kidney cancer [63] (https://www.healthline.com/health) Sellers and Srakocic [64] reported that this over-the-counter medication was first questioned in 2019 with the FDA issuing a warning

and in 2020, it issued a withdrawal of this product from the market [65]. Another OTC (over the counter) medication; *Tylenol* (acetaminophen) many use for managing pain, fever, headaches, muscles aches, cramp etc., is now immersed in numerous law suits with its linkage to many severe side effects with classical law suit Tylenol/Autism/ADHD lawsuit-acetaminophen possible linked with autism and now classical law suit cases (www.lawsuit-information-center.com; www.seegerweiss.com).

ISSN: 2394-2967

The import of the above drugs and the lawsuits is to emphasize that citizens are told or made to believe and accept that certain medications or products are okay and safe, like was and still be done about the COVID-19 vaccines, only for the population to be again asked to stop after long terms of uses, due to severe side effects. Do you think citizens' trust will be high following the above issues? While it is the opinion of the writer that every item, mineral, or elements, at certain condition can be become a health issue, it is then important to have full information, plus consent when selling a medication, instead of coercion.

All these past, once advertised "safe" medications or products, that turned out to be injurious to human health, are pulled off circulation once identified, but why is the same treatment absent when it comes to the COVID-19 vaccines? Is it because the government is giving immunity to pharmaceutical companies when it comes to vaccine developments? Are vaccines not also prone to severe side effects and thus the reason for the creation of the National Childhood Vaccine Injury Act of 1986 as amended, and the National Vaccine Injury Compensation Program (VICP)? However, it is common knowledge that this Act is still filled with many obstacles that make it difficult for common citizens to challenge the powerful pharmaceutical companies. Is there more to this COVID-19 vaccines than meet the eyes? These are some of the questions you hear from many citizens, but many are too afraid to be vocal due to the massive suppressive powers exacted by the government or their agents on anyone that opposes positions of the government. It is sad to see such in a supposed Western country that educate developing countries about freedom of expression and speech, but sadly not occurring in the US, Australia, New Zealand, Canada etc., as citizens are called "terrorist" for raising opposition to how government implemented anti COVID-19 measures.

How do these vaccine side effects, coercion and failed promised efficacy affect citizen's trust?

As earlier stated, sizable percentage of citizens tend to always believe in the government positions, or their public health agencies and their physicians when it comes to health, but once citizens perceive dishonesty or lies, these percentages will naturally tend to decrease, with greater influence on how citizens comply with future directives from government and public health agencies. Brouqui *et al.*, [66] in their letter to the *Journal of New Microbes and New Infections*, they surmised and stress the need for the citizens, the people to start to

question or challenge conventional wisdoms, as he cannot be any such thing as a *Ministry of Truth* or like in the US a department of truth/disinformation, the Biden administration tried to force on the citizens, so as to push only the government/ pharmaceutical policies or position. The US FDA's screening study to determine the safety of the vaccines or the detection of signals for adverse reactions, has been questioned, or failed to identify known adverse reactions as documented in Fraiman et al., article [67]. Fraiman et al., also concluded in the letter to the Editor of the journal "Vaccine", that not only has the FDA's studies failed to identify adverse reactions, but their study is "not sensitive enough to delineate overall COVID-19 vaccine safety". They reported that the FDA's study value is further diminished by the fact that the results were not published in a timely fashion, as a true pharmacovigilance requires that safety signals be detected and reported immediately without delay, however, the FDAs results was published 21 months after the vaccine rollout began.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Resistance now on the increase?

The citizens questions in the past about the relationship between vaccination and autism following the additional preservatives or adjuvants especially mercury, lead to many resistances to vaccination, with many cases litigated by Rob F. Kennedy jr. It is therefore not surprising to read even from the CDC site of the result of a study that showed an increase in vaccine hesitancy among pregnant women in the United States [68].

Can one include the growing litigation against many governments globally as regards the forceful implementation of the vaccine intervention to counter the CVOID-19 pandemic? International Health Regulation (IHR)2005 WHA75(9) 2022 currently on the draft stage by the World Health organization (WHO), is more an indication of global censorship, loss of sovereignty by nations and suppressions citizens' rights to healthcare decisions especially around consent. It is the wish of all readers to investigate more about this WHO IHR. For a person that grew up under a military dictatorship, the effect of authoritarian totalitarian dictatorship on the citizens, it was a sad day to watch and live in the United States and witness all the violations of the Constitutional Rights of the citizens during the management of the COVID pandemic. Rights to consent to what or how citizens are injected with medications, right to access alternative treatment, especially when there was no known "cure" at the time. The rate of censorship, now confirmed to have had government intelligence agencies colluding with social media platforms, organized media and even academia to censor free speech, have an opinion different from the government's positions etc. Was the creation of the United States not founded on a different opinion from the King of the British Empire? The Western world that then to always lecture the world about democratic freedoms, rights to associate, religious practice etc., demonstrated more censorship than even Russia or past world dictatorship during the pandemic.

From historical past, one can infer that when citizens are suppressed for so long, it creates the fertile environments for rebellion and the obvious counter repressive by force reaction from the authoritative dictator, will lead to more dehumanization of its citizens, and if pushed for too long, result in a French, Russia or American like revolution. No dictatorship has even lasted for ever, but it leads to many losses of lives to have them deposed from power, but what is always certain is that change will occur, one way or the other. In the streets, one with unbiased integrity, can rightly infer that, there are increasing dissatisfaction or resistance to the many policies from government especially as regards to what they should take for health, following the failures of how policies were enforced by many western countries to address an obvious health threat; COVID-19.

ISSN: 2394-2967

It is becoming openly clear that the push by the pharmaceutical company to make all vaccines modified mRNA based. Also, many water, foods, drinks etc. products are now injected with the modified mRNA products. The question is why is there this push to inject food or "meat" with this modified genetic property? The Chief Executive Officer of the "Whole Cows" in Texas based company, Mr. Jason Nelson, is reported to have said he will not allow this genetic product into his company's food supply. Many have seen the sequela of the mRNA COVID biological products not accomplishing what it was promised it will prevent or established: it never stops transmission, nor prevent infection, and the society and many medical professionals are now seeking answers despite censorship from powerful governments agencies and once respected medical associations [69].

Citizens are already reported to be having serious distrust about the vaccination and genuineness of intentions especially when it comes to the vaccination of the children, this was reported by Stobbe [70] in the *AP News*. Stobbe reported that "the proportion of U.S. kindergartners exempted from school vaccination requirements has hit its highest level ever", this article expanded what is already know, that many parents are now questioning routine childhood vaccinations that they used to automatically accept, an effect of the political schism that emerged during the pandemic that emerged during the pandemic around COVID-19 vaccines. This article supports what this writer was theorizing and hopes the powers that be in the scientific institutions in this Republic, the WHO, politicians etc., wake up to understand and be humble enough to be open with their citizens.

The U.S. Center of Diseases Control and Prevention (CDC) on December 14, 2023, sent out a health alert, in its official *Health Advisory*, alerting healthcare providers about the current low vaccination rates against influenza, COVID-19 and RSV (Respiratory Syncytial Virus) [71]. Simply put, citizens are now refusing to take any vaccine and it is now on the increase.

The Future and National Security

Healthy citizens are a plus for national security, since it is only when you have a larger percentage of healthy citizens, can there be a corresponding improvement in economy, healthy communities, law enforcement, judiciary, and military. However, it seems many are now having doubt as to the efficacy of the EUA vaccines as promoted by the government and how citizens are punished for exercising their health right to refuse, or consent on what is introduced into their body. The vaccine failed to prevent COVID-19 transmission and tend not to provide long term immunity against the etiological agents, as pushed by the government and big pharmaceuticals.

ISSN: 2394-2967

For example, President Biden, President of the US in August of 2023, despite obtaining all the vaccination and full booster, was reported to have tested positive again, however in a month where his administration pushed and seems to have agreed to the production of more vaccines to be administered to citizens as they are already indicating newer strains of the virus and thus disease as we approach winter and election.

Should there be another epidemic, it seems many citizens, will refuse to take the much-needed vaccines, based on the deduction, assumed or real from the way the mandatory/punitive approach employed by government with the COVID-19 pandemic. These citizens, many of whom have already taken all other vaccines from childhood, as it is impossible to commence school or work in the US without prior mandated child vaccination. They are not necessary vaccine deniers as the propagandists for the government erroneously pushes, but they are resistance or hesitant with the COVID-19 vaccine, that is not only novel as it is produced employing the mRNA against what has been done in the past, that showed some level of efficacy, against the EUA vaccines, that in all honesty failed to prevent transmission or create a longer immunity in those vaccinated.

It is the position of this writer that vaccines are important integral part of health management, but it is not THE only means and should not be pushed by government or the big pharmaceuticals as it. In the scientific training era of this writer, alternative hypothesis is not evil neither is it opposition, but remains an essential part of scientific verification, integrity, or validation. With many oppositions coming from so-called scientists or physicians, many of whom have some ties with pharmaceutical or government influences, cast a big dent to the field of science. Science is never settled, it is challenged and proven to the test, and only those theories that can be reproduced, passed the test to stand. Today we have witnessed science that has or is still being influenced by politics, ideology, and worse financial gains. In the field or arena of human health, science especially medical science remains the only sure hope for truth, when this is compromised, then disaster enters, distrust increases, and the community and nation suffer the consequences.

Using the US military as an example, reports from the House of Representative Communities have shown that there has been an increase in rate of certain diseases never reported in the military among rank and files post forced vaccination of the COVID-19 modified mRNA vaccines. As once a Subject Matter Expert (SME) for Force Health Protection in the Army, this writer understands, the fighting strength of the military is directly proportional to healthy states of it service members, reason why the US Army and military place a lot on Force Health. So, if reports emanating from all the releases from this elected body are true, how would the force vaccination affect the fight capabilities of the US military? As this article is being written, the US is indirectly involved in one form of battles in Ukraine and now, with more than one battle ships with service members on board, stationed and ready to engage once the order (Execute Order) is given, in the waters/Mediterranean sea close to Israel. There was a report in early November 2023 that the US attacked certain targets in response to some attacks (increasing now) of US bases in Iraq or Syria, while the Israelis defense force (IDF)entered into Gaza (https://youtu.be/EnZld9oeScc?si=XyPPTioBe8riloo3; [72,73]. We have read lots of reports (many of which are denied by the authorities), how negatively the manner in wish the US government has implemented the COVID-19 pandemic management within the military, is negatively impacting how many service members were dealt with for exercising their constitutional rights to rejected a non-tested EUA drug injected into them (dismissal from the military via either as honorable, dishonorable or general discharged from the military) [74]. In a memo released by the Department of Defense in January of 2023, the Secretary of Defense rescinded this forced vaccination ordered through the Aug 24, 2021, memorandum [75].

ISSN: 2394-2967

Since the rescindment of the mandatory COVID-19 vaccination, only 43 (19 army; 12 marines, One Airforce and two from the Navy) of over 8000 discharged from the US military wanted to rejoin the military [74]. How does this strengthen the military and its fighting force? However, sadly after the January 2023 memorandum from the Secretary of Defense rescinding the mandatory vaccination condition in the military, Baldor, [76] reported that the military services as of February 2023 was still "reviewing possible discipline of troops who refused the order to get the COVID-19 vaccine". Now please let objectivity and common sense (if true science will not be allowed) be employed here. With all the reports and pure simple observation pre and post COVID-19 vaccination mandates, how do you think the military service members or their family members will react to future mandates of vaccination for future pandemic?

We have also read how many medical practitioners many of whom were involved in the frontline with direct exposure to COVID "positive" cases earlier in the pandemic without any available treatment or vaccine, got fired from their jobs as healthcare providers for refusing to

be injected with an experimental product. Many health institutions have reported a shortage of needed healthcare providers, and thus the common citizens suffer, same with trust in their government agencies or rulers. This distrust, affect national unity, cohesion, and faith, invariably with serious negative effect on national security, as this same people, directly or indirectly are affected, will be drafted to respond to calls during national disasters, or respond to national attacks (like 9-11 incident or Pearl Arbor) incidents.

ISSN: 2394-2967

CONCLUSION

Nothing is 100% fool proof, but when citizens are told the truth, given the respect to honor their health in accordance with the present Constitutional Rights, right to consent in line with the International Health rights, or the Nuremburg Code, they will readily comply with future directive. When physicians dutifully honor their Hippocratic oath, and not compromised by wealth, inducement from powerful wealthy individuals or corporations, to sideline their professional oaths based on the principles of beneficence, non-maleficence, justice, respect for patient's autonomy, confidentiality, and veracity, or simply to do no harm, then there is hope. However, when one reads all these revelations, emails, and secrets communication about censorship between the government, intelligent agencies and social medica platforms, it is almost difficult for any optimism, but like in the US Army ethos, we never give up nor surrender. Infectious diseases will never end as organisms mutates, human activities intentionally or not will always create environments for emerging infections or diseases, but how governments, scientists, public health professionals and politicians managed these issues will determine compliance or resistance from the citizenry. In terms of national and civil security in every nation, citizens involvements and commitments ties directly with majority of the citizens having faith in their government's policies, trusting these policies were made with honesty not to harm or control them, but to improve their quality of life without doing them any harms. So, it is the recommendation of this writer, that moving forward, governments officials elected or selected should be open with their citizens, see them as true partners allowing them to exercise their rights to even dissent, or proffer alternatives. Explain your position without coercion, mandates, or threats with unambiguous explanations to questions especially from medical scientists, is that not what democracy was supposed to be, or is democracy where only one opinion is accepted?

It is time for full adherence to the US Constitution, the Bills of Rights and to the spirit of the Constitution. Oath to this Constitution many of the few that have enlisted to serve in the military took, and defended, with their lives and limbs in combat duties. It is time to return to the old scientific foundation of alternatives, criticisms, or alternative hypothesis on all issues especially when it came to administering drugs, medicines, or vaccines into the citizens.

Just like the findings of Rhodes and Parry [77] in which they recommended for a pause inn the administration of the COVID-19 vaccines, this writer would support pausing vaccination with the currently mRNA vaccines especially among children age 0 to 30years, many of which have been documented as the majority group with myocarditis and pericarditis especially after receiving booster or 2nd dose of the mRNA COVID-19 vaccines [33]. The Surgeon General of the State of Florida, Dr. Joseph Ladapo has also called for the halt in the administration of the mRNA vaccines (https://www.fox13news.com/video/1390174), but no sooner as expected, he was attacked by man in the legacy mainstream media. We now know that unlike promised, the vaccine never styed at the site of injection, but can affect multiple organs of the body [57]. Vaccines never stopped transmission, nor prevent re-infection, with many studies associating the myocarditis linked with the modified RNA Spikes protein.

ISSN: 2394-2967

Finally, the government must demonstrate honesty by ceasing censorship, create a conducive environment where all alleged severe side effects are investigated with unbiased openness with the involvement of scientists with alternative position from those of the government or big pharmaceutical. This will demonstrate to the citizens that the government is not beholding to the big companies. Such transparency will have the needed direct reciprocal effect on the citizens' trust. Once citizens trust increases, compliance with future management of medical epidemic instructions will increase, and thus fortified national security. The question now circulating secretly, is whether the COVID-19 vaccines are a biological agent, and its force implementation, a biological warfare for the purpose of either financial gain or population control, time and more studies will tell.

REFERENCES:

- 1. Pearson, C. First Lady Jill Biden Tests Positive to COVID-19. *The Epoch Times*, September 4, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://theepochtimes.com/first-lady-jill-biden-tests-positive-for-COVID-19 on 12/25/2023.
- EPOCH TV. White House Hold Press Briefing After First Lady Tests Positive for COVID-19. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/epochtv/white-households -press-briefing-after-first-lady-tests-positive-for-COVID-19-post-5486107 on 09/12/2023.
- 3. Liptak, K. and Judd, D. Joe Biden test positive for COVID-19 again. *CNNPolitics*, July 30, 2022. Accessed from https://www.cnn.com/2022/07/30/politics/joe-biden-COVID-19-positive/index.html on 09/12/2023.
- 4. Westfall, S. and Parker, C. Boris Johnson and other world leaders continue to run afoul of their own covid restrictions. *The Washington Post*, January 12, 2022, issue.

Accessed from https://www.washingtonpost.com/world/2021/12/09/leader-c ovid-rule-breaking on 09/12/2023.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 5. Castle, S. Boris Johnson Fined for Breaking U.K. Lockdown Rules. *The New York Times*, April 12, 2-22 issue. Accessed from https://nytimes.com/2022/04/12/world/europe/boris-johnson-partygate-fines-rishisunak.html on 09/12/2023.
- 6. Mayes, J and Morales, A. U. K. Prime Minister Boris Johnson Fined For Breaking COVID-19 Lockdown Rules. *TIME*, April 12, 2022, issue. Accessed from https://time.com/6166099/boris-johnson-fined-covid-lockdown-partygate/ on 09/12/2023.
- Spencer, C. Obama throwing birthday party with hundreds of guests amid COVID-19 surge. *The Hill*, Aug. 02, 2021, issue. Accessed from https://thehill.com/changing-america/enrichment/arts-culture/565940-obama-throwing-birthday-party-with-hundreds-of-guests-amid-covid-19-surge/ on 09/13/2023
- 8. U.S. House Oversight Committee. The Cover Up: Big Tech, the Swamp, and Mainstream Media Coordinated to Censor Americans' Free Speech. Press Release, February 8, 2023. Accessed from https://oversight.house.gov/release/the-cover-up-big-tech-the-swamp-and-mainsteam-media-coordinated-tocensor-americans-free-speech on 09/12/2023
- 9. U.S. House Judiciary Committee. March 9, 2023. The Shellenberger Testimony. The Censorship Industrial Complex: U.S. Government Support For Domestic Censorship And Disinformation Campaigns, 2016 2022. https://judiciary.house.gov on 12/26/2023
- 10. Impelli, M. CIA Blocking Release of COVID information, Lawsuit Alleges. *Newsweek*, December 26, 2023 issue Accessed from https://www.newsweek.com/cia-blocking-release-covid-information-lawsuit-alleges-1855610, on 12/26/2023.
- 11. U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. Fact Sheet, May 9, 2023, issue. End of the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency. Accessed from https://www.hhs.gov/about/news/2023/05/09/fact-sheet-end-of-the-covid-19-public-health-emergency.html on 09/23/2023
- 12. Kent, S. (2023). NJ. Drops COVID-19 vaccine mandate for healthcare workers. *NJ.com*. Accessed from https://www.nj.com/health/it/2023/06/nj-needs-nurses-could-it-drop-the-covid-vaccine-mandate-for-health-workers.html. Accessed on 08/29/2023.
- 13. Executive Order No 332. (2023). Governor Murphy Signs Executive Order Lifting COVID-19 Vaccination Requirement for Employees in Health Care Settings. Accessed from https://www.nj.gov/governor/news/562023/20230612a.shtml

14. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. (CDC) August 23, 2023. Respiratory Viruses; Risk Assessment Summary for SARS CoV-2 Sublineage BA.2.86. Accessed from https://www.cdc.gov/respiratory-viruses/whats-new/covid-19-variant.html, on 08/28/2023

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 15. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. CDC September 12, 2023). Overview of COVID-19 Vaccines. Updated Sept. 12, 2013, issue. COVID-19 HOME. Accessed on 09/29/2023. https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/different-vaccines/overview-COVID-19-vaccines.html
- 16. U.S. Government Accountability Office (GAO). (2021) Operation Warp Speed; Accelerated COVID-19 Vaccine development Status and Efforts to Address Manufacturing Challenges. *GAO* @ 100 Highlights. GAO-21-319 February 2021. Publicly Reversed Fast Facts. Accessed from https://gao.gov on 12/14/2023.
- 17. U.S. Department of Health and Human Services. Fact Sheet Explaining Operation Warp Speed. https://health.mo.gov/living/healthcondiseases/communicable/novel-coronavirus-ipha/pdf/fact-sheet-operation-warp-speed.pdf on 12/14/2023.
- 18. Fortner, R. AstraZeneca's COVID-19 (mis)adventure and the future of vaccine equity. *BMJ* 2022; 379:o2592. Doi: https://doi.org/10.1136/bmj.o2592
- 19. UPMC Children Hospital. Necrotizing Enterocolitis symptoms and Treatment. www.chp.edu 10/05/2023 accessed on 09/23/2023.
- 20. Shulhan, J., Dicken, B., Hartling, L., and Larsen, B. M. K. Current Knowledge of Necrotizing Enterocolitis in Preterm Infants and the Impact of Different Types of Enteral Nutrition Products. *Advances in Nutrition (Adv Nutr.)* 2017. Doi: 10.3945/an.116.013193. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC5227976, on 10/5/2023
- 21. Llamas, and Edel, M. (2023). NEC Baby Formula Lawsuit: 2023 Similac & Enfamil Updates. 10/5/2023 Accessed from https://www.consumernotice.org/legal/baby-formula-lawsuit on 11/02/2023
- 22. Miller and Zois. NEC Enfamil baby Formula Lawsuit, September 2023 Update, Accessed from www.millerandzois.com/products-liability/formula-nec-lawsuit/enfamil-neclawsuit, on 11/2/2023.
- 23. Miller, R. V., Jr. September 12, 2023 issue. Tylenol ADHA Lawsuit Settlement Amounts. Accessed from https://www.lawsuit-information-center.com, on 11/02/2023.
- 24. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. (CDC). September 22, 2023, issue. Understanding How the COVID-19 Vaccine Works. Accessed from

- https://cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/different-vaccines/how-theywork.html on 12/26/2023.
- 25. Pfizer Vaccine Fact Sheet. For Healthcare Provider. Pfizer BioNTech Covid19 vaccine 2023-2024, 6 moms through 11 yrs of 11 Sep 2023. Accessed from https://www.fda.gov/ on 08/30/2023.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 26. Moderna Fact Sheet for Healthcare Providers. Accessed from https://www.fda.gov/media/167208/download on 08/30/2023.
- 27. Novavax patients Fact sheet. Revised oct 19, 2022. Accessed from www.NovavaxMedInfo.com on08/30/2023.
- 28. Steger, K. COVID-19 Vaccines and Boosters Were Never Made With mRNA. The Truth behind RNA-based vaccine technology (part 1). THE EPOCH TIMES HEALTH, September 12, 2023, issue. Assessed from https://theepochtimes.com/health/COVID-19-vaccines-and-boosters-were-never-made-with-mrna-5416427 on 12/18/2023.
- 29. Morais, P; Adachi, H. and Yu, Y.T. The Critical Contribution of Pseudouridine to mRNA COVID-19. *Frontiers in cell and Developmental Biology*, 2021, vol 9, Article 789427. Doi:10.3389/fcell.2021.789427. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC8600071/pdf/fcell-09-789427.pdf on 08/30/2023
- 30. Mulroney, T. E., Pöyry, T., Yam-Puc, J. C., Rust, M., Harvey, R.F., Kalmar, L., Horner, E., Booth, L., Ferreira, A. P., Stoneley, M., Sawarkar, R., Mentzer, A. J., Lilley, K. S., Smales, C. M., von der Haar, Turtle, L., Dunachie, S., Klenerman, P., Thaventhiran, J. E.D., and Willis, A. E. (2023). N1-methylpseudouridylation of mRNA causes+1ribosomal frameshifting. *Nature*, 9. Article 789427. https://doi.org/10.1038/s41586-023-06800-3 Accessed from https://www.nature.com on 12/08/2023
- 31. Heine, D. Pfizer COVID vaccine Safety Report Identified Nearly 1.6 million Adverse Events Eary On. *AG* June 14th, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://amgreatness.com/2023/06/14/pfizer-mrna-vaccine-safety-report-identified-1-16-million-adverse-events-early-on/?seyid=71560 on 08/28/23.
- 32. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC). Myocarditis and Pericarditis After mRNA COVID-19 Vaccination. *COVID-19*. Updated September, 27, 2022. Accessed on Aug 28, 2023 from hppts://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/vaccines/safety/myocarditis.
- 33. Sinagra, G., Merlo, M., and Porcar, A. Exploring the possible link between myocarditis and mRNA COVID vaccines. *European Journal of Internal Medicine*,

92:28-30.

2021;

- Br J Med Health Res. 2024;11(02) ISSN: 2394-2967 https://doi.org/10.1016/j.ejim.2021.08.018. Accessed from
- https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/piiS0953620521002910 on 01/01/2024.
- 34. Larsen, V.B., Gunnes, N. Gran, J.M., Dahl, J., Bøăs, H., Watle, S. V., Berild, J.D., Greve-Isdahl, M., Størdal, K., Gulseth, H. L., Karlstad, Øystein, K, Ruiz, P. L., and Tapia, G. Adverse Events Following SARS-CoV-2 mRNA Vaccination in Adolescents. *MedRxiv*, 2023; preprint doi: https://doi.org/10.1101/2023.12.12.23299926.
- 35. Wong, H., Hu, M., Zhou, C.K., Lioyd, P.C., Amend, K.L., Beachler, D.C., Secora, A., McMahill-Walraven, C.N., YueWu, Y., Ogilvie, R.P., Reich, C., Djibo, D.A., Wan, Z., Seeger, J.D., Akhtar, S., Jiao, Y., Chillarige, Y., Do, R., Hornberger, J., Obidi, J., Forshee, R., Shoaibi, A., and Andersson, S.A. Risk of myocarditis and pericarditis after the COVID-19 mRNA vaccination in the USA: a cohort study in claims databases. *Lancet*, 2022; 399:2191-99. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0140673622007917 on 01/01/2024.
- 36. Reuters. US CDC says new COVID lineage could cause infections in vaccinated individuals. *Reuters*, August 23, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://www.reuters.com/business/healthcare-phrmaceutical/us-cdc-says-ba286-covid-vriant-could-cause-infections-vaccinated-individuals-2023-08-23/ on 8/28/2023.
- 37. Krug, A, Duriseti, R., Lin, X.S., and Dong, Y. Pulling Back the Curtain: mRNA Lipid Nanoparticle Design Created Potential for Clotting and triggering Immune Overdrive. In Promise or Peril: Alarming COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine Issues Series (Part 3). *EPOCH HEALTH*, June 4, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/health/pulling-bavk-the-curtain-mrna-lipid-nanoparticle-design-created-potential-for-clotting-nd-triggering-immune-overdrive-5201297 on 09/12/2023.
- 38. Wilson, B., and Geetha, K. M. Lipid nanoparticles in the development of mRNA vaccines for COVID-19. *J Drug Deliv Sci Technol*. 2022; 74:103553. Doi: 10.1016/j.jddst.2022.103553. PMCID: PMC9238147, PMID: 35783677. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC9238147/ on 10/07/20223.
- 39. Ndeupen, S., Ojn, Z., Jacobsen, S., Estanbouli, H., Bouteau, A., and Igyarto, b. Z. (2021). The mRNA-LNP platform's lipid nanoparticle component used in preclinical vaccine studies is highly inflammatory. *J Science*. 2012; 24(12):103479. Published online 2021 Nov 20. Doi: 10.1016/j.isci.2021.103479. PMCID:PMC8604799| PMID: 34841223. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC8604799 on 01/07/2023.

40. Adl-Tabatabai, S. (2023). Canadian Gov't Admit 74% of Triple Vaccinated Now Have VAIDS. *The People's Voice*. Accessed from https://thepeoplesvoice.tv/canadian-govt-admit-74-of-triple-vaccinated-now-have-vaids/ on 01/07/2023.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 41. Goldin, M. AP FACT CHECK: The CDC didn't say vaccinated people are more at risk of a new COVID variant than the vaccinated. *APnews*, August 28, 2023. Accessed from https://apnews.com/article/fact-check-covid-variant-vaccinated-cdc-895117372555 on 08/28/2023.
- 42. Hu, M., Shoaibi, A., Feng, Y., Lloyd, P.C., Wong, H.L., et al., Safety of Monovalent BNT162b2 (Pfizer-BioNTech), mRNA-1273 (Moderna), and NVX-CoV2373 (Novavax) COVID-19 Vaccines in US Children Aged 6 months to 17 years. *medRxiv preprint* 2023 doi: https://doi.org/10.1101/2023.10.13.23296903; https://medrixv.org/content/10.1101/2023.10.13.23296903v1.full.pdf accessed on 10/25/2023
- 43. Redshaw, M. mRNA COVID vaccines May Be Triggering 'Turbo Cncers' in Young People: Experts. *EPOCH Health, The Epoch Times,* July 28 2023 issue. From https://theepochtimes.com/health/mrna-covid-vaccines-may -be-triggering-turbo-cabcers-in-young-people-experts-5375766 on 10/25/2023
- 44. Cavanna, L., Grassi, SO., Michieletti, E., Carella, E., Palli, D., Zangrandi, A., Inzerilli, N., Bernuzzi, P., Di Nunzio, C. and Citterio, C. Non-Hodgkin Lymphoma Developed Shortly After mRNA COVID-19 Vaccination: Report of a Case and Review of the Literature. *Medicina*, 2023; 59:157. https://doi.org/10.3390/medicina59010157. Downloaded from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC9861188/pdf/medicina-59-00157.pdf on 10/25/2023.
- 45. Eens, S., Hecke, M V., Favere, K., Tousseyn, T., Guns, P., Roskams, T., and Heidbuchel, H. B-cell lymphoblastic lymphoma following intravenous BNT162b2 mRNA booster in a BALB/c mouse: A case report. *Frontiers Oncology*. 2023; 13:1158124. Doi: 10.3389/fonc.2023.1158124 PMCID: PMC 10183601 https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC10183601 on 10/25/2023
- 46. Mercola, J. Monkey Virus DNA found in COVID-19 shots. *EPOCH Health, The Epoch Times*, June 11 2023 issue. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/health;green-monkey-dna-found-in-COVID-19-shots-5317587 on 10/07/2023.
- 47. Leung, JSM. (2022). Interaction between gut microbiota and COVID-19 and its vaccines. World Journal of Gastroenterology, 2022;28(40): 5801 5806. Doi:

 $https://dx.doi.org/10.3748/wjg.v28.i40.5801. \qquad Accessed \qquad from \\ https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC9639653/pdf/WJG-28-5801.pdf \qquad on \\ 10/26/2023.$

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 48. Zhang, M. COVID VACCINE: How the COVID Vaccine Could Harm Your Gut, Leading to Brain Fog and Autoimmune Disease. *The Epoch Times*, October 17, 2023 issue. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/health/how-the-covid-vaccine-could-harm-your-gut-leading-to-brain-fog-and-autoimmune-disease-55106207 on 10/26/2023.
- 49. Lam, D.L., and Flanagan, M.R. Axillary Lymphadenopathy After COID-19 Vaccination in a Woman With Breast Cancer. *JAMA Clinical Challenge*, 2022;327(2):175-176. Accessed from https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/fullarticle/2787650 on 08/30/2023.
- 50. Alden, M., Falla, F.O., Yang, D., Barghouth, M., Luan, C., Rasmussen, M., and Marinis, T.D. Intracellular Reverse Transcription of Pfizer BioNTech COVID-19 mRNA Vaccine BNT162b2 In Vitro in Human Liver cell Line. *Current Issues in Molecular Biology*, 2022;44:1115-1126. https://doi.org/10.3390/cimb 44030073. Accessed from https://www.mdpi.com/1467-3045/44/3/73 on 10/20/2023.
- 51. AbdelMassih, A., Agha, H., El-Saiedi, S., El-Sisi, A., El-Shershaby, M., Gaber, H., Ismail, H., El-Husseiny, N., Amin, AR., El-Boraie, A., Ayad, A., Menshawey, E., Sefin, F., Osman, II etc. The role of miRNAs in viral myocarditis, and its possible implication in induction of mRNA-based COVID-19 vaccines-induced myocarditis. Bulletin of the Research Centre, 2023;46:267. National https://doi.org/10.1186/s42269-022-00955-1. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC9672617/pdf/42269_2022_Article_9 55.pdf on 08/30/2023.
- 52. Phelps, J.M. Exclusive: Whistleblower who Disclosed Myocarditis Spike in Military After COVID Vaccine Rollout Goes Public. *THE EPOCH TIMES*, August 27, 2023 issue. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/us/whistleblower-who-disclosed-myocarditis-spike-in-military-after-covid-vaccine-rollout-goes-public-54774?utm on 08/27/2023.
- 53. Stieber, Z. US Military Confirms Myocarditis Spike After COVID Vaccine Introduction. *THE EPOCH TIMES*, July 29, 2023 issue. Accessed from https://www.theepochtimes.com/us/us-military-confirms-myocarditis-spike-after-covid-vaccine-introduction-5411759 on 08/27/2023.
- 54. Zhang, J and Kelly-Clark, V. Australia Ceases Reporting Cases of Myocarditis Post-COVID Vaccination. *THE EPOCH TIMES*, July 17, 2023. Accessed from

- https://www.theepochtimes.com/articles/australia-ceases-reporting-cases-of-myocarditis-post-covid-vaccination-5400592 on 08/27/2023.
- 55. Database of Adverse Event Notifications (DAEN)- Medicines Australian Government Department of Health and Age Cases. Accessed from https://daen.tga.gov.au/medicines-search/ on 08/27/2023.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 56. Teo, DCH., Choo, XY., and Tang, CT. The First reported case of new-onset mania and psychosis post heterologous bivalent mRNA COVID-19 booster vaccination. *Psychiatry Research Case Reports*, 2023;3:100204. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.psycr.2023.100204. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2773021223001025 on 01/01/2024.
- 57. Nushida, H., Ito, A., Umemoto, H., Tokunaga, I., Iseki, H., and Nishimura, A. A case of fatal multi-organ inflammation following COVID-19 vaccination. *Legal Medicine*, 63;102244. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.legalmed.2023.102244. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S1344622323000548 on 01/01/2024.
- 58. Singh, B., Manita, B., Suman, FNU., Kumari, N., Shiza, ST., Samreen, I., Shah, S., Mokhta, SM., Patel, U., Devi, J., Reza, RR., Mihamed, KH, Ahmad, S., and Nasir, H. A Systematic Review of COVID-19 Vaccine Induced Takotsubo Cardiomyopathy: A 2023 Update. *Cureus*, 2023;15(12): e50319. DOI:10.7759/cureus.50319. Accessed from https://assets.cureus.com/uploads/review_article/pdf/206913/20231211-29681-10sdyw5.pdf on 01/01/2024.
- 59. Schlott, R. Biden administration tried to censor this Standford doctor, but he won in court. *New York Post*, September 20, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://nypost.com/2023/09/20/how-dr-jay-bhattacharya-beat-biden-administration-censorship/09/21/2023.
- 60. Fink, J. Surge in Vaccine Lawsuits Forces Biden Admin to Hire More Attorneys. *Newsweek*, November 13, 2023, issue. From hppts://www.newsweek.com/surge-vaccine-lawsuits-forces-biden-admin-hire-more-attorneys-1843385 on 09/21/2023.
- 61. Myers, M and Shane III, L. The vast majority of troops kicked out for COVID vaccine refusal received general discharges. *Military times*, Apr 27, 2022, issue. Accessed from https://www.militarytimes.com/news/pentagon-congress/2022/04/2027/the-vast-majority-of-troops-kicked-out-for-covid-vaccine-refusal-received-general-discharges/ on 11/14/2023.
- 62. City of Chicago. 2023. City of Chicago Files Lawsuit Against Monsanto For PCB Contamination in the City. Accessed from

www.bjmhr.com 30

- ISSN: 2394-2967
- https://www.chicago.gov/city/en/depts/mayor/press_room/press_releases/2023/septem ber/MonsatoLawsuitWaterways.html#:~:text=Richardson%2DLowry%20announced %20today%20that,air%2C%20water%2C%20and%20soil, on 10/27/2023.
- 63. Adamson, R.H. and Chabner, B.A. The Finding of N-Nitrosodimethylamine in Common Medicine. *Oncologist*, 2020;25(6): 460-462. Doi: 10.1634/theoncologist.2020-0142. PMCiD:PMC7288647 PMID: 32267983. Accessed from https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC7288647/ on 10/27/2023.
- 64. Sellers, AD & Srakocic, S. (Oct 25, 2022). Zantac and Kidner Cancer: Link, Symptoms, Treatment. Accessed from https://www.healthline.com/health/kidney-cancer/zantc-kidney-cancer on 11/4/2023.
- 65. Federal and Drug Administration (FDA). A News Release. April 01, 2020. FDA Requests Removal of All Ranitidine Products (Zantac) from the Market. Accessed from https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/fda-requests-removal-all-ranitidine-products-zantac-market on 11/14/2023.
- 66. Brouqui, P., Drancourt, M., and Raoult, D. There is no such thing as a Ministry of Truth and Why it is important to challenge conventional "wisdom" A personal view. Letter to the Editor. *New Microbes and New Infections*, 2023; 54:101155. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.nmni.2023.101155. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S2052297523000744 on 01/01/2024.
- 67. Fraiman, J., Erviti, J., Jones, M., Greenland, S., Whelan, P., Kaplan, R.M., and Danshi, P. Letter to the Editor. Vaccine. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.vaccine.2023.06.035. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0264410X123007004 on 01/01/2024.
- 68. Razzaghi, H., Kahn, K. E., Calhoun, K., Garacci, E., Skoff, T. H., Ellington, S. R., Jatlaoui, T. C., and Black, C. L. Influenza, Tdap, and COVID-19 Vaccination Coverage and Hesitancy Among Pregnant Women-Unites States, April 2023. *Morbidity and Mortality Weekly Report*, 2023;72(39):1065-1071. Accessed from https://www.cdc.gov/mmwr/volumes/72/wr/pdfs/mm7239a4-H.pdf on 09/21/2023.
- 69. The Gatewaypundit. Beef Company CEO Stands Up To Big Pharma: "I'II Shut Down the Company Before We Ship a Single Bag With mRNA-injected Meat. Accessed from www.thegatewaypundit.com.
- 70. Stobbe, M. US childhood vaccination exemptions reach their highest level ever. *AP News*, November 09, 2023, issue. Accessed from

- https://apnews.com/article/vaccination-exemptions-children-cdc-951427e55b24c8e7eb3a23b26946f630 on 11/09/2023.
- 71. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention. December 14, 2023, issue. Urgent Need to Increase Immunization Coverage for Influenza, COVID-19, and RSV and Use of Authorized/Approved Therapeutics in the Settings of Increased Respiratory Disease Activity During the 2023-2024 Winter Season. Accessed from https://emergency.cdc.gov/han/2023/han00503.asp on 12/15/2023.

ISSN: 2394-2967

- 72. Baldor, L. C., and Copp, T. US conducts airstrikes against Iran-backed groups in Syria, retaliating for attacks on US troops. *AP News*, November 13, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://apnews.com/article/us-syria-airstrikes-iran-irgc-a84ed69e5b0ef6c9fa18656b72a9fda1 on 11/14/2023.
- 73. Vergun, D. U.S. Strikes Enemy Weapons Storage Facility in Syria. *DOD News*, November 9, 2023 issue. Accessed from https://www.deffense.gov/News/News-Stories/Article/Article/3585923/us-strikes-enemy-weapons-storage-facility-in-syria/ on 11/09/2023.
- 74. Liebermann, O. Only 43 of the more then 8,000 discharged from US military for refusing Covid vaccine have rejoined. *CNN politics*, October 2, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://www.cnn.com/2023/10/02/politics/us-military-covid-vaccine/index.html on 11/14/2023.
- 75. Department of Defense 2023. DOD Rescinds COVID-19 Vaccination Mandate. *DOD Release: Immediate Release*, January 10, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://www.defense.gov/News/Releases/Release/Article/3264323/dod-rescinds-COVID-19-vaccination-mandate/ on 11/14/2023
- 76. Baldor, L C. Troops who refused COVID vaccine still may face discipline. *AP News*, February 28, 2023, issue. Accessed from https://apnews.com/article/military-covid-vaccine-discharged-congress-480088ff9348e0f9d38dd27b05fc73e6 on 11/15/2023.
- 77. Rhodes, P., and Parry, P. Gene-based COVID-19 vaccines: Australian perspectives in a corporate and global context. Pathology Research and Practice, 2023;253:155030. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.prp.2023.155030. Accessed from https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S0344033823007318 on 01/01/2024.

BJMHR is

- Peer reviewed
- Monthly
- Rapid publication
- Submit your next manuscript at editor@bjmhr.com